Budget Scrutiny Meeting 31st March 2004

Action Sheet

Present

Members: Councillors Jolley (Chair), Boyd, Garrido, Potter, V. Burgoyne, Lightup, Hincks and Pennington.

Officers: John Spink (Corporate Services), Russell Bernstein, Peter Kidd (Scrutiny Support)

Apologies: Councillors Jones, Wilkinson, Dawson and Ullman (members) and Councillors Hinds and J.Murphy (invitees)

	ITEM
	ACTION REQUIRED
	RESPONSIBLE

MEMBER / OFFICER
	TIMESCALE

	Action Sheet and Matters arising.
	Statistical detail of the new Ward boundaries as they will affect Community Committee budgets will be shared with members.

A report on the Prudential Code for Capital Finance in Local Authorities will come to the next meeting.

Councillor Burgoyne raised an issue around school finances, which will be followed up outside the meeting.
	John Spink

John Spink

John Spink
	As soon as available.

May meeting

As soon as possible

	Reports of the Director of Corporate Services

	Decision Conferencing - a presentation by

 Geoff Topping 
	Geoff delivered a brief overview of this group decision making technique, covering the background, the essential features and its successful use in Corporate Services for savings and investment proposals.

Members recognised the potential of the technique when implemented properly, particularly involving budgetary decisions. The technique requires commitment, ownership, preparation and a willingness to undergo vigorous challenge, but can result in clear evidence based options, which inform decision makers.

Members would like to see this technique used widely in the authority, and recommended that it’s adoption could be encouraged by Cabinet and Directors for use with any major decisions, not solely finance related. 

There is a training implication but software packages are available and expertise exists within Corporate Services, to help cascade this technique.

This request will be passed to Cabinet and Members will see how it progresses and when considering next years budget will ask for evidence that this technique has been considered.
	John Spink (forward comment to Cabinet)
	April Cabinet meeting



	Budget Consultation – a report by Geoff Topping
	Geoff presented a report outlining the details of the budget consultation process, supporting publicity and public response. The report also considered how the process might be improved and other options, which might help develop the consultation exercise.

Members debated at length how the process could improve on the response and reach more people from different groups. Several initiatives were talked about including single-issue meetings, involving community committee, youth forums, voluntary groups and using a citizen’s consultation panel.

Scrutiny Support in conjunction with Corporate Services were asked to consider further the issues raised and prepare future reports on alternate proposals and a possible way forward, looking at best practice from other authorities and any developments from the consultation proposals in the best value review of Community Engagement.


	Peter Kidd / Geoff Topping
	On going report item

	Scheme for the carry forward of Balances –presented by John Spink
	This report proposed the reintroduction of the scheme for the carry forward of under or over spent balances on Directorate revenue budgets.  The Scheme was suspended in 1999 due to the City Council’s financial caution at the time. The overall budget condition is now healthier and the Council is in position a to give consideration to the reintroduction of the scheme.

Members appreciated the benefits of the scheme; Directorates will have an incentive to underspend or avoid overspend; they will have more flexibility to manage budgets and be encouraged to plan for the longer term. The Committee is also keen to receive timely reports on under or overspend and will make appropriate recommendations to Cabinet and Lead members; they will also review the operation of the scheme. 

However the Members were divided on the proposed premium cash limits for Education and Leisure. The Chair resolved to report the difference of opinion to Cabinet when recommending the reintroduction of the scheme from the 2003/04 Revenue Outturn.

The Outturn will be reported to Budget Scrutiny Committee in May or June.
	John Spink to report 

to Cabinet
	April Cabinet

	Average Council Tax Rise – an Information item
	Details of Council Tax Rises for all authorities were attached to the agenda for Members information only.

No further action is required.,
	
	

	Committee Workplan
	The workplan was agreed 
	
	


	Chairman
	Cllr. D. Jolley
	

	Assistant Director
	Russell Bernstein
	0161 793 3530

	Scrutiny Support Officer
	Peter Kidd
	0161 793 3322


If you have any queries, please don’t hesitate to contact Peter Kidd.
Date of Next Meeting: 5th May 2004  - 9.30am
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